
I support HB 2004! 
 
I was recently homeless because my landlord ended my tenancy without cause after living in my home 
for two years. This 100+ year old home had many leaks with old plumbing and our basement flooded 
during heavy rains. Instead of making repairs my landlord ended our tenancy and put the house back on 
the market for 30% higher cost before we even turned our keys in. I could not find a comparable rental 
in time and had to stay with a friend for a few months until I found a new place to live. This was a 
disruption to my mental health, job performance, and moving and storing my furniture took a lot of time 
and money.  
 
This bill would have protected me and other friends from being displaced without cause.  
 
Catie Gould 
Portland, OR 
 
Sent from my iPhone 

 


